

ASHLAND OPTIMIST CLUB

Meeting Saturday Mornings @ 7:30 A.M. Optimist Drive, Ashland, MO 65010

June 24 2017

"You cannot do all the good the world needs, but the world needs all the good you can do."

Optimist Board

Greg Hawkins President Bill Lloyd 1st VP 2nd VP Janet Popejoy Letitia DenHartog Past Pres. **Barrett Glascock Secretary Brandon Glascock Treasurer** Jennifer Zagorac 2017 **Bruce Glascock** 2017 **Louise Martin** 2017 **Robert Blake** 2018 Elmer Schiefer 2018 **Cheryl Field** 2018

COMING UP

Board Meeting- July 12, 2017 at 7:15 p.m.

Website:

Ashlandoptimist.org
TAKE A MINUTE TO REMEMBER
THOSE WHO MADE US STRONG:

Carroll Sapp – 1987 "Buddy" Glascock – 1988

William Burnett – 1992

D I 1004

Remus James – 1994

Ron Marley – 1997 Cecil Vaughn – 2001

Dill I G 2004

Billy Jo Sapp – 2004

Marvin Sappington – 2004

Arcie Sapp – 2005

Kenneth Nichols – 2006

Lahmon Wren – 2007

Joe Smith - 2009

Jimmy Jo Calvin- 2009

Bob Sappington – 2010

Clifford Caldwell-2013

Mel Rupard-2013

Ernest Woods—2013

John Johnson—2013

Michael Dalton--2013

Jim Moore--2016

Carl Long--2016

Don Jones-2017

Clay Austin-2017

Bingo: June 30-Team Four

Breakfast: July 1- Louise Martin, Cody Hackmann, and

Greg Hawkins (covering for Mike Fulca)

Program- bring a Fourth of July memory to share!

This is your last week to put in an order for Optimist tshirts and polo shirts. If you are interested in a new shirt, please contact Barrett as soon as possible at <u>barrettglascock@gmail.com</u> or call at <u>573-268-0222</u>.

Friday night was a great night, with 142 players at Bingo, a full floor crew, excellent help in the Bingo window, and a full crew from Team Five covering when several members of Team Four were not available! Even Better, the kitchen brought in over \$600 and the winner of the \$1,199 game was a local regular.

Breakfast was incredible this morning, provided by Shawn Steelman, Barrett and Brandon Glascock. It's always nice to have fine gentleman providing breakfast!

Make sure that the Arcie Sapp Memorial Blood Drive is on your calendar for this Tuesday, June 27th, from 4:00-7:00 at the Ashland Optimist building. If you can't donate blood, please bring snacks or come as a greeter for those who will. Arcie Sapp was an active member of the Ashland Optimists and the Cedar Valley Riders Club until his death in 2005 in a work-related accident.

Ernie stood up and gave a report on the Ashland Pool, which is having a great year and finished its first session of Water Aerobics in conjunction with the YMCA. There is a second session scheduled in August.

Our speaker this morning was Brianna Lennon sharing information about the new requirements that were passed in November requiring identification before voting in the state of Missouri. She wanted to emphasize that anyone who is registered to vote, can. The easiest way to vote is to bring in a Missouri state issued driver's or non-driver's license, your passport, or a military ID.



August 2013
"You cannot do all the good the

Optimist Board

Greg Hawkins President Bill Lloyd 1st VP 2nd VP Janet Popejoy Past Pres. Letitia DenHartog Barrett Glascock Secretary **Brandon Glascock Treasurer** Jennifer Zagorac 2017 Bruce Glascock 2017 **Louise Martin** 2017 **Robert Blake** 2018 Elmer Schiefer 2018 **Cheryl Field** 2018

COMING UP

Board Meeting- July 12, 2017 at 7:15 p.m.

Website:

Ashlandoptimist.org
TAKE A MINUTE TO REMEMBER
THOSE WHO MADE US STRONG:

Carroll Sapp – 1987

"Buddy" Glascock – 1988

William Burnett – 1992

Remus James - 1994

Ron Marley – 1997

Cecil Vaughn – 2001

Billy Jo Sapp – 2004

Marvin Sappington – 2004

Arcie Sapp – 2005

Kenneth Nichols – 2006

Lahmon Wren – 2007

Joe Smith - 2009

Jimmy Jo Calvin- 2009

Bob Sappington – 2010

Clifford Caldwell-2013

Mel Rupard-2013

Ernest Woods—2013

John Johnson—2013

Michael Dalton—2013

Jim Moore--2016

Carl Long—2016

Don Jones-2017

Clay Austin- 2017

If you don't have any of those items with you, you can also use your voter registration card, a school ID, a utility bill, a bank statement, or any government document with your name and address printed on it. With these items, you will be required to sign a form stating that you understand that you need to provide one of the initially listed items in the future.

If you don't have any of the items listed above with you, but are registered to vote, you can fill out a provisional ballot and bring in proof of identity before the polls close, at which point, your vote will count the same as if you had provided identification at the time you voted. If you fill out a provisional ballot and do not bring in proof of identity, but your signature matches the signature on your voter registry, your vote will count.

None of these changes will affect absentee voters and anyone who doesn't have a Missouri state issued ID can go to any Driver's License bureau office and receive a non-driver voting identification for free. For more information, contact your local County Clerk's office or the Secretary of State's office.

Our next election will be August 8th and will involve a road & bridge tax, as well as electing someone to fill the seat in the 50th District which is currently vacant after the posting of Caleb Jones to Governor Greiten's administrative team. If you are not registered yet, you must register by July 12th to vote in that election.

When Brianna was finished sharing this information, she drew for our Attendance drawing. Cody Hackmann will be at breakfast next week, but his number was the first one drawn today. Kyle Baker and Jennifer Zagorac had their chance also, but now the pot will have a chance to grow.

Since it was the fourth Saturday, it was time to figure a winner for the Poker Pot. With a pair of queens, I was thrilled to win. Long term proof that it pays to attend!

Letitia DenHartog